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Curriculum Plans for Parents – Spring Term 2018
Team One – Years 1 and 2
	Dear Parents and Carers,
Happy new year!
This term our topic is The Four Seasons. The topic will culminate in an Open Afternoon – An Art Exhibition- to which you are all invited: Friday 23rd March at 2.30 pm.
Other important dates:

Year 1 Phonics Screening (this will include some year 2 retakes) -  week beginning: 11th June
Year 2 SATS: - week beginning: 21st May
We will be updating our Reading Diaries for the children and there will be guidance on how to read with your child included in the booklet.

If you wish to talk to us, we are available in our classrooms from 8.45 am before registration at 8.55 am. Alternatively, we would be happy to make an appointment to see you.
Thank you for your support. 

Team One Teachers


	English  
	This term we will focusing on both non-fiction and fiction texts. We will be encouraging the children to really look at the texts and think about what impact the author is trying to achieve and how it affects them as readers. E.g. Why have they used certain words and phrases? What if they were changed? Would they have the same impact? How you can help:  Ask similar questions and spend time talking about different texts – more information on this will be in your child’s new reading diary.


	Mathematics 
	During the Spring term, Year 1 will be counting on and back to 100, beginning to understand the value of money and comparing and ordering weight, mass and volume. During their Additive Reasoning block, they will be looking at number bonds to 20, solving 1-step problems within addition and subtraction and starting to count in steps of 2 and 10. Year 2 will be solving addition and subtraction calculation using Dienes and number lines, understanding and learning how to solve multiplication and division problems using arrays and sharing retrospectively and consolidating their shape and measure understanding. How you can help:   Children need plenty of practical opportunities to help develop their mathematical knowledge and consolidate their understanding of number and calculation. You could play simple number bond games, count forwards and backwards and get your children involved in shape spotting, measuring in practical ways and shopping.


	Science
	In Science this term, we will be learning about the different types of weather associated with the four seasons and around the world. We will also be learning about different varieties of plants and observing and describing how seeds and bulbs grow into mature plants. How you can help: Have a daily weather watch both outside and on weather forecasts. Go for walks locally and talk about the different plants you see and have fun growing a plant with your child from seed or a bulb.

	ICT

	This term, children will be understanding the importance of Internet Safety and learning how to use LOLA. The children will also be using the internet for researching about our topic ‘The Four Seasons’ and creating a poster on the computer based upon what they have found out. How you can help:  Encourage your child to become more independent with technology and, if you have a laptop or computer, help your child use the mouse correctly and become familiar with the keyboard. You can also help practise their surname (Y2) to help with logging onto the school computers independently.


	Topic
	The Topic this term is 'The Four Seasons'. We are going to be learning about the seasons and weather which affects the world around us. This will include exploring what happens in each of the seasons and identifying the seven continents to understand seasons around the world. For our Open Afternoon we will hold an exhibition to answer our topic question:  'Can we show four seasons in one day?' How you can help: Talk to your child about changes you notice on the way to school, try to make links to the seasons and weather.


	Music
	In music this term, we will be exploring pitch (high/low sounds) using songs, actions and instruments. After half term, we will be learning to play the ukulele. How you can help:  You can help at home by enjoying listening to a wide range of music together and clapping in time with the music. 


	PE
	Our focus in PE we will be using different methods of moving our bodies and using different apparatus. How you can help: By ensuring that your child wears appropriate footwear to school. You can also help your child by dancing in time to music with them and encouraging them to look at their own movements in a mirror. 

	RE
	In RE this term, the children will be learning about leaders and teachers.  They will then explore the meaning of a leader and a teacher in their own lives as well as within the lives of Christian and Jewish people. How you can help: Talk about your own beliefs and the qualities which you think are important for a good leader.


	Art


	This term, we will be learning about the artist Giuseppe Arcimboldo and the children will be drawing, creating a collage and making a sculpture using clay.  How you can help: Create different ‘pictures’ using objects from around the house.


	DT
	In Design and Technology this term, the children will be designing and making fruit and vegetable kebabs.  They will be learning to use knives safely to cut the fruits and vegetables and we will be practising and encouraging basic hygiene when preparing food. How you can help: Talk about and encourage basic hygiene when handling and cooking food, such as washing hands. 


	PSHE
	In PSHE (Personal, Social and Health Education) we will be thinking about, and talking about, things which may be harmful both outside and around the home, such as medicines.  Later on in the term, we will be thinking about what makes a good friend and the feeling of anger.
 How you can help: Reinforce to your child that all medicines and many household substances can be dangerous


	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	


